
The Regular, Scheduled Meeting of the Council of


The Village of Marble Cliff

At 1600 Fernwood Ave.                           September 17, 2018


The Council of the Village of Marble Cliff held its regular, scheduled meeting on Monday, September 17, 2018 in the Village Hall at 1600 Fernwood Ave. at 7:00 pm.  Those in attendance were Council Members: Matthew P. Cincione, Marnie Hoag, 
Matthew R. Jolson, Kendy A. Troiano, Joanne Taylor, and Dow T. Voelker; Mayor, 
Kent E. Studebaker; Village Solicitor, Yazan S. Ashrawi,; Village Engineer, Joshua Ford; Administrative Assistant, Judith A. Ciccone; and Fiscal Officer, Cynthia A. McKay. No visitors or press were present. 
PERMITS AND VARIANCES


Mayor Studebaker introduced a request for a demolition permit from Samuel Younkin. The demolition permit would allow removal of a one-car garage on the property at 1406 Cambridge Blvd. The existing garage is in deteriorating condition and does not meet the needs of the property owner. A new three-car garage would be built at the rear of the property. No variances will be required for the proposed new garage.
Mr. Cincione moved approval of the request for a demolition permit as presented in the application. Mr. Jolson seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
Council held a brief discussion regarding portions of the Village Code of Ordinances that should be reviewed and updated.

CONSENT AGENDA

Mr. Voelker moved approval of the Consent Agenda. Ms. Hoag seconded. Council unanimously approved the Consent Agenda.   
MAYOR’S REPORT


Mayor Studebaker reported he and Ms. McKay met with Ted Foster of F2 Companies to discuss the next step for development of 2015 W. Fifth Ave. Mr. Foster reported he had a productive meeting with several of the concerned residents and a representative of Columbus Landmarks. He reported that they discussed the concerns of density, traffic and landscaping.

Mr. Foster stated they have begun work on a traffic impact study as well as a landscaping plan with a complete tree inventory. Mr. Foster stated he plans to come to the October Council meeting to present a Preliminary/Final Plan for the property. 


Mayor Studebaker reported that the Tri-Village Partnership Executive Director, Michelle Wilson, is leaving the organization to take a position with Experience Columbus. Stephanie Evans will be the interim executive director.


Mayor Studebaker reported he attended the chamber Economic Development Committee meeting. 
Mayor Studebaker reported final details are being worked out with the Columbus Foundation to transfer administration and investment of the Falco Scholarship to the Columbus Foundation. Legislation will be brought to Council at the October meeting. 


Council discussed the makeup of the selection committee. Mayor Studebaker reported that the previous makeup of the selection committee may have been contrary to new IRS regulations. He explained the Village will maintain a committee to direct the representative to the official decision making committee. Council also discussed the additional donation to the fund from the Village to maintain scholarships during the first years of administration by The Columbus Foundation.

Council also discussed the minimum scholarship amount of $500 established by the Columbus Foundation as well as the possibility that in the future not all candidates may receive a scholarship. Mayor Studebaker noted that if a student does not receive a scholarship they may reapply the following year.

ENGINEER’S REPORT


Mr. Ford reported he has completed the sidewalk study and the sanitary/storm sewer inspections. The identified needs for repair, replacement and maintenance will be addressed in the five-year capital projects plan. The five-year capital projects plan will be presented at the October Council meeting.
Mr. Ford left the meeting at this point.
Solicitor’s Report

Mr. Ashrawi reported a three-judge panel from the 10th District Court will hear oral arguments regarding the municipalities’ challenge to the changes in state tax regulations. The hearing will be held on October 17, 2018

Mr. Ashrawi reported that the state has passed additional small cell legislation that further limits the ability of local governments to regulate small cell equipment installed on public and private infrastructure in the right-of-way. Mr. Ashrawi also reported that new federal guidelines are coming that will also undo or override local government rights to control right-of-ways.

Mr. Ashrawi stated he will continue to monitor legislation and regulations and provide recommendations to the Village. Council discussed the challenges to the Village of ensuring the equipment is not an eyesore or negatively impacts the Village in any way.
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT’S REPORT

Ms. Ciccone reported the contract for leaf pick-up is in place. Leaf collection will begin in mid-October.
Ms. Ciccone reported she is collecting quotes for a fence across the back of Falco Park. 
Ms. Troiano reported there is a dead tree in the tree lawn west of her home on Cardigan Ave. 

Ms. Ciccone reported the holiday party has been set for December 3, 2018.  

Ms. Taylor left the meeting at this point.

APPROVAL OF BILLS 

Ms. Troiano moved approval of the September 2018 bills totaling $104,988.55. 
Mr. Voelker seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Council briefly discussed the decline in municipal income tax revenue. Council discussed possible explanations for the decline including state collection of net profit taxes as well as the Village’s limited space for additional commercial rental. Ms. McKay stated the new tax administrator will match local taxes to federal taxes paid. That activity may reveal taxes that can be collected.
FISCAL OFFICER’S REPORT
Mayor Studebaker introduced the first reading of R-2573-18, A Resolution accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission, authorizing the necessary tax levies, and certifying them to the County Auditor.
Ms. Troiano moved to suspend the rules. Mr. Voelker seconded. The motion passed unanimously. Mr. Cincione moved the adoption of R-2573-18. Ms. Troiano seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 


Ms. McKay reported the State Auditor has completed the audit of Village records for 2016 and 2017. She reported that the audit was relatively clean with two issues identified.

Ms. McKay stated the auditor cited the Village for not having a vacation or sick leave policy. She explained that the Village has adopted an attendance and vacation policy effective in 2018. Ms. McKay stated the auditor’s office has requested the Fiscal Officer maintain a log of staff vacation, sick, and personal days out of the office. The log is to be reviewed and approved by the Mayor.

Ms. McKay stated a relatively new regulation was established during the period the Village was undergoing Agreed Upon Procedures rather than a full audit. The regulation requires the Village to note the amount of carry-over appropriations plus the amount where the estimated expenditures for the following year exceed the estimated revenue. The total amount is to be deducted from the fund balance carried over from the prior year. Ms. McKay reported she has been trained by the auditor and has worked with the UAN auditors to ensure the reporting will be done correctly going forward.

Ms. McKay stated the auditor had identified an issue of fund collateralization. However, under further review the auditor determined that the incidents reported by the Fiscal Officer were not material and did not include the issue in the audit report. 

Ms. McKay explained that, with the new income tax administrator’s policy of remitting income tax twice a month, the issue of having funds in the bank in excess of the FDIC insured $250,000 is less likely to occur in the future.


Ms. McKay stated another option is to change banks to an institution that will collateralize funds in excess of $250,000. She expressed her reluctance to change banks at this time but stated she will follow the direction of Council. Council did not instruct the Fiscal Officer to change banks.
Council MEMBERS Reports
Ms. Troiano reported the Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee met recently. She reported 260 kids participated in the youth triathlon. She also reported the dedication for the new Memorial Park will be on Sunday, November 11, 2018 at 3:00 pm. The monuments are in place and the pavers will be done soon. 

Ms. Troiano stated the pool revenues for the just completed season were $310,000. That revenue is up from prior years. The pool is being winterized and some repairs are underway to cedar planking that did not stand up to the summer sun as anticipated.
Ms. Troiano reported Mike McKee has retired from the Parks and Recreation Department. Mike Patterson is the new Director. He has been with Parks and Recreation for some time.

Ms. Troiano reported the annual Pumpkin Run will be held on Saturday, October 27, 2018. The event includes some street closings in Marble Cliff.

Ms. Troiano reported Grandview Heights is planning a holiday tree lighting event. The event will include an “iceless” ice skating rink for open skating.

Ms. Troiano reported there are currently two Eagle Scout projects taking place at

Wallace Gardens. One is the installation of signage for the gardens and the other is a pollinator project to benefit the gardens. She also reported there was a great deal of theft from the garden over the last season. Apparently, some residents believe the gardens are open for the community to help themselves. Parks and Recreation is also working to clean the weeds out of the space.
Mr. Voelker reported the GH Growing on Tradition Steering Committee will meet September 27, 2018.
Council briefly discussed a rash of car break-ins in the Village. All the cars were unlocked at the time of the break-ins.


Council also discussed the school tax issue that will be on the November ballot. Mayor Studebaker stated he will be installing a link on the Village’s web site to the Franklin County Auditor’s tax calculation tool.
OLD BUSINESS


Ms. McKay reported Grandview Heights is working with the companies that have placed scooters in Grandview Heights and Marble Cliff. Staff will continue to monitor any legislation or regulations issued by Grandview Heights.
NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Studebaker introduced the first reading of O-2574-18, An Ordinance authorizing the expenditure of $3,500 for the 2018 Village Holiday Party and $4,000 for holiday decoration of the Village green spaces. 

Council briefly discussed the event. Joanne Taylor will chair the planning. 

Ms. McKay asked Council to consider how much should be spent for holiday lighting. She expressed the dissatisfaction with the lighting provided last year. Ms. McKay stated 
Ms. Ciccone is working on getting quotes. Mayor Studebaker stated the Village does have funds for such activities. Council agreed that an increased budget of $10,000 be considered when quotes are collected. A recommendation will be brought to Council for approval. Ms. Hoag suggested Gudenkauf and Associates might be a possible supplier/installer.
No action was taken.

Mayor Studebaker reported he will be out of the office from September 24, 2018 to October 13, 2018. Mr. Cincione will be available as needed.
ADJOURN

Ms. Troiano moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Voelker seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Mayor Studebaker adjourned the meeting at 8:35 P.M.

Approved by:





Submitted by:
Matthew P. Cincione




Cynthia A. McKay

Council President Pro Tem



Fiscal Officer
Receive - Mayor’s Court Report, May, June, July, and August 2018


Receive – Police Report, August 2018


Receive – Fire Report, August 2018


Receive – Building permits issued in August, 2018  


Approval - Minutes of the regular, scheduled meeting of August 20, 2018 


Approval - Financial Statements for August, 2018


Receive - Village Income Tax Report – $95,576.51


Receive – Bode “thank you” note


Receive – Sherrod Brown letter re: gun violence


Approval – August 20, 2018 Records Commission meeting minutes












